
Regional District #4 Board of Education 

Budget Workshop 22 January 2020 

Minutes 

Attendance:  Trish Brookhart, Jane Cavanaugh, Dr Rick Daniels, Kate Sandmann, John Stack and Paula 

Weglarz 

Administration:  Brian White, Dr Kristina Martineau, Richard Huot, Sarah Smalley, Mike Barile and Matt 

Espinosa. 

 

This budget workshop was called to order at 6:00 pm by Kate Sandmann 

Brian White presented an overview of the upcoming budget process.. 

Various options were discussed for proceeding with the budget.  Each board member expressed their 

opinion on the next course. 

 

A special meeting of the Region 4 Joint Board of Education will be held on Monday, 27 January to discuss 

the current status of the health insurance fund. 

 

Several members of the audience spoke: 

Jill Shakun presented her view on the district’s funding of IB testing fees. 

Kelly Sterner spoke about the calculation of the ADM. 

Amy Petrone offered her concerns about the size of classes at VRHS. 

 

A motion was made by Rick Daniels and seconded by Jane Cavanaugh to adjourn this workshop. 

This budget workshop was adjourned at 7:23 pm. 

 

 

Richard R. Daniels, Jr 

Secretary BOE 


